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Report of the 11th Tohoku Medical Resident Education Program
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The 11th Tohoku Medical Resident Education Program, organized by the
Japanese Medical Society of America (JMSA), was held in the U.S. between the
11th and 15th of December, 2017, marking the eighth time that resident doctors
from Fukushima Prefecture were sent to take part. The following residents
participated in the program: Dr. Atsushi Arino (Southern Tohoku General
Hospital), who visited three private clinics (Dr. Yuzuru Anzai, Dr. Tomonori
Nakagama and Dr. Aran Degenhardt); Dr. Yasuyuki Fuseda (Ohta Nishinouchi
Hospital), who visited the Children’s Hospital of Philadelphia (Dr. Akira
Nishisaki); and Dr. Reo Ohtsuka (Aidu Chuo Hospital), who visited the Division
of Abdominal Organ Transplantation (Prof. Tomoaki Kato) at Columbia
University. All three residents mentioned in their reports that they had gained
valuable experience. I believe that having taken part in this program will
benefit their future career, and I hope that they will use their experience to aid
in their endeavors to become good clinicians and educators.

This program was originally set up to send residents from Miyagi
Prefecture to the US, as reconstruction support following the Great East Japan
Earthquake. The current visit was the 11th time in the six years since the
program was first begun. I hope for further development of the program, in that
it expands beyond sending residents only. The organization of the program must
also expand and recruit teachers, in order to continuously support the program
in the future. In order to accomplish this , we created a manual for residents to
visit clinics and hospitals where the training is held, using the records made by
Dr. Tetsuhiro Yano from Fukushima last December, so that anyone can visit by

themselves. In addition Dr. Nobuo Sakamoto attended this program for the first



time. Next April, he will replace me as being responsible for escorting
Fukushima residents on their visits to the US on this program.

Finally, I would like to thank Dr. Anzai, president of JMSA, Dr. Kamal
Ramani, director of this program, Prof. Shunichi Homma of Colombia University,
Prof. Robert T. Yanagisawa of Mount Sinai Hospital, Mr. Yoshio Kano,
secretary-general of JMSA, and all others involved for giving us the wonderful
opportunity to take part in this productive program. I would like to send

similarly motivated and outgoing residents to the next program this coming
April.



